### **Headteacher's Award**



Congratulations to the pupils above who received the Headteacher's Award this week.

## **Punctuality & Attendance**

Well done to **Year 5** for their attendance this week **(99.13%)** which was well above the 96% expected for all children!





The best class at arriving to school on time this week was **Year 4 (100%)** so 'Punctuality' Owl, Ollie, will be in their classroom next week.

# **Swimming Year 3 and Year 4**

Swimming lessons will continue on Mondays from now on. Please remember to send your child in with his/her swimming kit every Monday morning.



# Vauxhall Primary School Newsletter 05 October 2018

Follow us on twitter: @Vauxhallprimary



Vauxhall Primary School, Vauxhall Street SE11 5LG 020 7735 4535

office@vauxhallprimary.org.uk

#### **Article 5**

Your family has the responsibility to help you learn to exercise your rights and create an environment where you can grow and reach your potential.

#### **Netball News**



Congratulations to the netball team who took part in Day 1 of the Moving Matters league on Wednesday. They played very well, winning all their games to finish top of their group. The football team had a good start to their league with a 2-0 win against St Saviours.

## **Parents Evening**

Parents evening is next **Thursday 11**<sup>th</sup> **October** and for Reception class Monday to Thursday next week. If you have not already done so, please sign up for a slot to see your child's class teacher.



#### **OFSTED 2018**



Ofsted inspectors visited the school for a one day inspection on Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> October. The previous inspection took place in September 2012.

'Thank you' to all of the children, parents, staff and our partners, who contributed to the discussions on the day.

Parents will be informed of the inspectors' findings, by letter, by the end of term.